 Hungary’s Statement on Finland, UPR 13th Session, 23 May 2012
Mr. President,

Hungary warmly welcomes the distinguished delegates of Finland to the 13th session of the UPR and would like to thank for the comprehensive information shared in the national report. We found particularly exemplary how the government utilised the social media to ensure the broadest participation in the preparations for the review today. 
Hungary notes with satisfaction the recent adoption of Finland’s first National Action Plan on Fundamental and Human Rights which establishes indicators for assessing the results of the Plan. We think that the real challenge for every government lays in the national implementation of the international human rights standards, therefore we recommend Finland to brief this Council in their UPR mid-term review report on the lessons learnt of the above mentioned Plan, including on the effectiveness of the established indicators.
The national report described the commendable efforts of Finland to fulfil its obligations stemming from the Convention on the Rights of the Child. May we have information on how the government intends to promote the rights of those children who live in remote communities many of whom are members of ethnic, linguistic or national minorities?

Hungary welcomes the importance Finland dedicates to combat racial hatred and xenophobia. To follow up recommendation No. 2 from the first UPR cycle, we recommend the government to share its best practices acquired in fighting internet spread racism, including the results of the latest measures (ratifications of relevant instruments, modification of the Criminal Code, police monitoring of the internet etc.). 
Finally, Madam President we noted the recent positive changes in the regulations of the non-military service.  Nevertheless we would like to ask the following questions regarding further steps in this field:

· Are there plans to further reduce the duration of both the military and the non-military service?

· Would the government be in the position to substitute the current penalty (imprisonment or electronically supervised house arrest) system of total objectors declining both military and non-military service with a fine based scheme? 

Thank you Mr. President.
